
Be Responsible. Be Respectful. Strive for Success 
 

Normanhurst News 
Email: normanhurs-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website: www.normanhurs-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 9489 1152  

 
 

Term 4 Week 10 8 December 2021 
 

DATE EVENT 

9 December 2021 Presentation Day Years 3-6 

  10 December 2021 Presentation Day Kindy – Year 2  

13 December 2021 Year 6 Farewell  

16 December 2021 Students Last Day  

1 February 2022 Years 1-6 Return to School 

3 February 2022 Kindergarten – First Day 

 
 

Principal’s Report  

Year 6 

Congratulations to all of Year 6 the Mini Fete was a huge success. The activities were well planned, creative and 
kept everyone busy and entertained. The entire school had a most enjoyable day. Thank you, Ms Moore and Ms 
Kettlewell and all of Year 6 for your hard work. The Year 6 students are now looking forward to their Farewell and 
Graduation celebrations which are taking place on Monday evening 13 December. I would like to thank the Year 5 
parents who have organised this event. We are all looking forward to this evening as we farewell this delightful 
group of students who are ready to take on new challenges as they move into high school. 

Presentation Day Assemblies 2021 

We are pleased to be holding four Presentation Day Assemblies this week. Parents who have been invited to attend 
must show vaccination status before entering the school grounds, wear a mask and social distance. Please sign in 
before entering the school. Go directly to the COLA outside the Stage 3 classrooms. You will be directed to a seat. 
Once the assembly is over, please leave the school grounds and do not linger outside the school. Thank you for 
your support. Thank you Mrs Dayhew for organising four formal assemblies. It has been a huge task. All students 
are to wear their summer uniform. 

End of Year Gifts 

We request that children not exchange food gifts such as candy canes this year due to the easy transmission of the 
COVID virus. Sticky fingers make for an unsafe environment. 

Update your details – returning late in 2022 

Please remember to provide up-to-date address, email, and phone contact information when it changes. Please 
email the office normanhurs-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au your changes including the names of each child and their 
class. Please email the school if you are returning late to school in 2022, we need to know this information for class 
planning. 

Classes and Numbers 

As the year is ending, we are currently planning for next year. At this stage, our numbers are changing daily. Next 
year we are expecting to make 16 classes. Due to numbers these classes will include composite classes, job share 
classes and single grade classes. Class structure is determined by the staffing formula provided by the Department 

mailto:normanhurs-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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of Education. The placing of children into new classes is a complex and time-consuming process as each year we 
strive to ensure that we have well-balanced classes. This process is currently taking place. When forming balanced 
classes, many factors are taken into consideration: gender, academic ability, special needs such as learning 
support, English as an additional language or dialect, behavioural and social needs, medical needs and learning 
behaviours. As this is a very complex task, and as I have mentioned in previous Newsletters, we do not take parent 
requests for teachers or for students to be placed together. Teachers use their professionalism as they place 
students in a class that will best meet student educational needs. Thank you for your support with this process. 

Staff News  

Mr Rosewarn is going to be teaching at Woy Woy Public School as a Relieving AP in 2022.  Congratulations Mr 
Rosewarn, you will be missed!  Ms Ada Chan our EAL/D teacher is also leaving to pursue other teaching 
opportunities, we wish them both well!  

Stationary Lists for 2022 

Stationary lists are included in this week’s Newsletter for your information. You will be receiving a paper copy in the 
coming days. 

Warm regards, 

Jacqueline Gordon 
Relieving Principal 
 

 
 

 
Normanhurst Public School 2021 Talent Quest 
 

Normanhurst Public School 2021 Talent Quest 
 

Videos due date has been extended to Friday 10th of December. We would love to see more students submit 
videos for Talent Quest, especially students in 3-6.  

1. Students in K-2 must send a video of their performance to Mrs Chan by 4pm, Friday 10th of December. 
(ada.chan7@det.nsw.edu.au) 

2. Students in 3-6 must send a video of their performance to Ms Patel by 4pm, Friday 10th of December. 
(louisa.patel3@det.nsw.edu.au) 

3. Videos must be no longer than 3 minutes.  
4. Please introduce yourself, what class you are in and your item at the beginning of the video.  
5. Students are allowed one entry per student. 
6. The same video will be used for the audition as well as the final showing. Please ensure what is submitted 

is clear and audible. 
7.  



Be Responsible. Be Respectful. Strive for Success 
 

8. The final showing will be held during school time on Thursday 16th of December 2021.  

 

 

 

Wonderful Poems by 1G 
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Gabriel E – 1G     Audrey L – 1G  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

               Annalise H – 1G  

 

Year 6 Mini Fete 

Last Thursday we held our annual Mini Fete 
hosted by Year 6. There were many activity stalls 
for students to visit and enjoy. Our fabulous Year 
6 students worked very hard in the lead up to this 
event and they ran their small businesses 
incredibly well. It was a wonderful and successful 
day, and we are so grateful that we were able 
to modify the event to ensure that it was COVID 
safe. The profits from this fundraising event will go 
towards Year 6’s gift to the school. Thank you for 
all the donations to the White Elephant Stall and 
for supporting our Year 6 students. 
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Decorations around the School  
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What an amazing display of festive artworks around the School!  The Teachers and Children have put so 
much effort into decorating their classrooms to celebrate this gorgeous time of year, we are so excited to 
share with you all their creative designs!  Ho Ho Ho  
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Special Religious Education (SRE) 
 
Dear parents/Caregivers, 
 
To end Special Religious Education for 2021, SRE students involved will be viewing a video during Week 10 as an 
end of year combined service.   
 
For our Catholic SRE students, here is a special message from the Catholic Diocese of broken Bay provided by 
our Catholic SRE coordinator.  https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/our-faith/ccd/ccd-christmas-message/catholic-sre-
christmas-message-2021 
 
Normanhurst Public School is looking forward to working with our SRE providers for 2022.  

 

 
Canteen News 

The Canteen continues to operate by online order only. If you order a frozen treat on your child’s lunch order they 
will need to bring their stamped lunch bag to the canteen to collect it. You can just order a frozen treat if you wish. 
We will WILL NOT be open for counter sales at recess or lunch until further notice. Please see School 24 for what 
is available to order each day. 

With the end of the year approaching you may find that certain items will not be available as we run out of stock 
(the ones that we order in bulk). We aim to leave our fridges and freezers empty over the summer holidays to 
minimise any loss due to electricity issues. There are still plenty of options available but these may change each 
day. Thankyou for your understanding. 

The canteen operates under strict food safety and Covid Guidelines. Please 
contact me at Canteen@npspandc.com if you have any questions.  

 
 
 
Lisa Pang 
Canteen Manager 

 
 
P&C News 

School Farewells 
A few Goodbyes will be said on Thursday's Presentation day… 

As you well know, Miss Amber Gorrell has resigned and is leaving the school. The P&C are presenting her with a 
bouquet of flowers and small gift at the assembly. Thank you to Amber for your support of the P&C and we wish 
you well in your next chapter of life. 

Mrs Kathy Ironside is also saying Farewell after many dedicated years of teaching service to our little school 
(nearly 20!). Thank you so much for all your hard work, I am sure many generations of our children will be sad to 
see you go but we know you will be enjoying your long service leave and retirement! The P&C are also presenting 
Kathy with a small gift. :) 

Thank You to Anna Cavill 
One of our school families recently SOLD their home with Anna Cavill a few weeks ago and so Anna kindly 
donated $5,000 to our Fundraising pool, as per her promise to us from the sale of the home!! A HUGE THANK 
YOU to ANNA CAVILL at Ray White, and also to Leah M’s family for selling through them, and remembering to 
make it known to Anna beforehand! :) 

 

https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/our-faith/ccd/ccd-christmas-message/catholic-sre-christmas-message-2021
https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/our-faith/ccd/ccd-christmas-message/catholic-sre-christmas-message-2021
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Goals & suggestions for fundraising 
Eve and I met with Mrs Gordon last week to discuss the School’s goals, but the P&C would love to hear more from 
YOU Parents and Carers…! If you have a suggestion, plan, goal… we want new ideas on what to spend our well-
earned funds for 2022. So please reach out to us. We want to provide the children with fabulous resources that 
the school cannot, so please join us if you can and want to help! :) 

If you are interested in reading the minutes taken of the recent meeting (or before), please contact: 
secretary@npspandc.com 

Our NEXT meeting will be held on Monday, week 3, of Term 1. Due to Covid restrictions they are currently by 
Zoom, but normally held on School grounds in the Staff room at 7:30pm. We will advise of the location early next 
year. 

Band update 
We still seek to appoint a Band President and Treasurer officially to these roles in the Band Subcommittee. 

Teatowels 
There are still some 2021 NPS Commemorative Teatowels leftover as “extras” for sale… pick up a last minute gift 
for your extended Family and Friends for Christmas. Contact fundraising@npspandc.com for any questions. 

Cherry Drive 2021 
The orders have now closed, but a few “extra” boxes were purchased this time for sale on the day (limited 
number). The pickup is scheduled for Thursday 9 December however this is to be advised/confirmed with our 
supplier. We will keep you updated on the Facebook page, so please keep a lookout!! :) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bonita Chan 

NPS P&C Association President 

president@npspandc.com 

mailto:president@npspandc.com
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Uniform Shop News 

The final day for online orders is Thursday 9th December. Any orders received after this date will be delivered 
to your child in Term 1, 2022. 

Order via the online shop at https://www.npspandc.com/uniform/ 

Please keep all packaging and tags attached until your child has tried on the clothes, in case you need to swap 
sizes. We are unable to exchange clothes without their original packaging. 

Depending on restrictions in place at the start of next year, we hope to be open for families to visit the shop on the 
Staff Development Day, Monday 31st January. Please keep an eye on the P&C Facebook page for confirmation 
closer to this date. 

Kristie Whitehead 

NPS Uniform Shop  

Email: uniformshop@npspandc.com 

 

P&C NPS Band News 

Band Information 

Thanks for your continuing support. It's now time to return your band hire instruments, this enables us 

to conduct end-of-year servicing and maintenance checks. 

Please return your instrument, band satchel, band folder and “Accent on Achievement” book, this Friday 

10th December at the front gate between 8.30am - 8.55am. 

Jim Walker  
Former NPS P&C Bands President 
bandpresident@npspandc.com 

 

Vacation Care and Terms & Conditions  
 
Dear Families,  
 
By booking your child/ren into a vacation care session, you are agreeing to the following terms and conditions:  
 

• Bookings made before midnight on Friday 5th December will attract a $5 early bird discount per session.  

• All bookings must be made by midnight on Sunday 12th December. 

• Cancellations without costs incurred can be made until Friday 10th December. 

• In the case of absence or illness, a medical certificate will be required to waive the fees of the session(s) 
booked. Medical certificates must be provided within the same week of absence. 

• Once a session is booked to capacity, a waiting list will be formed.  

• If a family cancels their child’s booking after Friday 10th December, NOOSH staff will endeavour to 
replace the child(s)’s position and fee with any child that may be on the waitlist. However, we cannot 
deliver this if there are no available spots on the waiting list. Hence, you may still be charged if you 
cancel after the specified date.  

 

https://www.npspandc.com/uniform/
mailto:uniformshop@npspandc.com
mailto:bandpresident@npspandc.com
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